MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 4th SEPTEMBER 2013

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from John Robinson and Mike Stubbs.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes from the August meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING

The water heater has now been replaced.

As the repair to the rescue boat was deemed satisfactory and safe, the order for the new rescue boat had been cancelled ands thanks to John Foster a full refund had been received.

TREASURER’S REPORT

Ian explained that the month had no income due to the way the receipts and bank statement had fallen. Expenditure for the month was £3177 from electricity, site maintenance (1st car park payment), stationery, water rates, new rescue boat and outboard motor servicing. Membership stands at 155 with 31 juniors of whom 55% lived within the East Yorkshire boundaries.

There will be more heavy expenditure next month although there is quite a good income too so the club remains in a good financial position.

EVENTS

The Club Sunday 0n4th August as enjoyed and in particular the Merchant Navy theme, there will be more themes next year.

 The Multiracing (rescheduled) was well attended and although Rob Daniel was considering making it his last event, the good turnout means he will continue to run these in future years.

 The Open Weekend was excellent and the committee recommend that we repeat the event next year, as feedback was very good. NADS on 25th August was it’s usual success.

September sees another Club Sunday on 15th with Club 500’s and Scale Steering then there will be a further NADS event on 22nd.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Dave Markham said that someone had been in the electric box and left the light on. If anyone should need to open that box will they please make sure the light is off before locking up.

There is no special deal on the Club 500’s via Dave Markham, as the dealer will not alter his price no matter how many we buy. It is recommended that if you want one then buy it yourself.

Some members have asked for permission to run the rock crawlers up the bank in the field where the car park contractor was working. This has been agreed but any involvement will be at the owner’s own risk and no responsibility will be held by BMBS.

The meeting closed and John Jenkinson’s team won a quiz, organised by Ken Thorpe.

   Alf Lee                                                                   Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                               (Secretary)

